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Week 3 
Monday 14th - Friday 18th May  
Senior Parent/Teacher  
Interviews 
Tuesday 15th - Thursday 17th May 
NAPLAN Assessments 
Friday 18th May 
Walk Safely to School Day 
 
Week 4 
Monday 21st - Friday 25th May 
Senior Parent/Teacher interviews 
Monday 21st May - SAPSASA 
Gymkhana 
Tuesday 22nd May  
Year 8-12 Open Netball and     
Football Carnival  
Tuesday 22nd May  
Governing Council Meeting 
Wednesday 23rd May - National 
Simultaneous Story Time 
 
Week 5 
Monday 28th May  - Friday 1st 
June 
SAPSASA Football / Netball 
 

 
 

Hello Everyone  
We are experiencing another very busy term. As staff we want every student in every classroom 
to sharpen the focus on learning. This term we expect everyone to show a positive behaviour and 
attitude towards their learning. We at Cleve Area School,  want quality educational outcomes for 
all students. 
Educational research, and my own experience reveals that to achieve quality outcomes we need 
quality teaching. An important aspect of quality teaching is to have quality relationships between 
the teacher, the student and the parent. We also need quality relationships and communication 
between the school and the home. These are very important factors in the provision of quality 
teaching and attaining quality student outcomes. I invite parents to communicate with teachers 
and the school especially if you have concerns about the progress of your child/children. Many 
people have an impression that nothing happens. This is not so. We may not be able to solve 
your specific problem immediately, but we endevaour to deal with all the issues in a confidential 
and systematic way. Please contact us if your child is experiencing difficulties at school. 
We are now fully involved in the teaching and learning processes across R-12. Secondary school 
students and staff are working diligently to meet deadlines and complete assignments at a quality 
that we expect will be at a C or better. This means that students must work efficiently at school 
and supplement this with extra work at our study sessions held for our students at lunchtimes and 
afterschool. Completing homework is also an important aspect of being a successful student. 
I want to thank all the parents of Secondary students who are involved in parent / teacher 
interviews. I thank staff for making themselves available after school to discuss student progress 
with parents. This is a valuable and important strategy in providing support for our students. If you 
have not been able to meet with your childôs teacher, please contact the school and we will try to 
make arrangements for you to have a chat. 
Many thanks to staff and parents for your support as our Year 3, 5, 7 & 9 students complete the 
NAPLAN testing during this week. My thanks to our Deputy Natasha Agars for coordinating the 
whole testing program I believe we had a very smooth week. 
Caring, Respect, Enthusiasm for Learning, and Working Together. 
As an Area School, we selected the above as the characteristics we would like to see our 
students develop. We would like to see each child act in a way that promotes them in a positive 
manner in our school and in the community. We also expect staff and students to model positive 
behaviour for learning. Please set aside some time to revisit these topics and share these ideas 
with your children. 
Caring is showing respect, giving love and attention to people and things that matter to you, 
including yourself. It is showing concern, helping people, being nice, listening to others when they 
need help and making people feel safe. Caring for yourself and others can make our school 
environment better, safer and a great place to learn. 
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We can demonstrate Respect by the way we behave and talk to others. Using manners can show others that we are respectful. Saying 
óthank youô and ópleaseô, waiting patiently, listening and valuing other peopleôs opinions demonstrates respect. 
Showing Enthusiasm, especially for leaning and having a positive attitude and work ethic will prepare students for the world of work or 
further education. 
Working as a positive team member is an important skill to have at all times. 
I want to thank our parents and local community for the ongoing support you demonstrate for our school. Supporting our local school by 
keeping the enrolments viable means that we can continue to provide a quality educational service. We want Clave Area School to be your 
first choice for your child/children's  education, if you have concerns please speak to us, if you have positive feedback speak to 
your friends. 
Thank you 
Ray Marino 
 

DEPUTY NEWS  

SAPSASA  
Well done to the Year 6 and 7 students who participated in SAPSASA Football and Netball trials in Lock last week. 
Congratulations to the following students for their selection in the teams: 
 
NETBALL            FOOTBALL 
Elke Bammann          Daniel Bammann 
Ashton Hampel          Zane Crettenden 
Georgia Macgowan      Ned Schubert     
Amelia Millard           Jackson Allen 
Hannah Evans          Angus Dunn 
                  Ashton Hartwig 
 
We wish these students well for the carnival in Adelaide, beginning on Monday 28th May. Many thanks to Mr Jack Kenny for being our 
schools SAPSASA Representative for 2018. Mr Kenny will be the team manager for the football team in Adelaide.  
 

Walk Safely to School day  
Mrs Philippa Grainger is coordinating this yearôs National Walk Safely to School Day on Friday, May 18th. This is a great way to promote the 
physical and mental health benefits of walking, and also the importance of safe pedestrian behaviour for our students. 
Australian children are becoming less active. One substantial contributor is the decline in walking to school. Children who are regularly 
physically active are healthier, perform better academically and are less likely to be obese or overweight, which can lead to the long-term & 
costly risk of heart disease and diabetes. Walking regularly is the best exercise because you can build it into your daily routine.  
Staff will meet bus students at the Cleve Showgrounds on Friday morning, and they will congregate there until all buses have arrived and 
they will leave from the showgrounds at approx. 8.30am.  
 

R - 5 ASSEMBLY POSTPONED  
This weekôs primary assembly has been postponed. When Mrs Irwin returns, she will schedule a new date. 
 

GYMKHANA  
Next week, Monday the 21st May, Ryan Hannemann and Taylah Haire will be representing our school at the Gymkhana in Port Lincoln. They 
will compete in show jumping, games and show hacking. We wish them well with this competition.  
 

FOOTY AND NETBALL CHALLENGE  
Next week, Tuesday 22nd May, many of our secondary students will be participating in the Years 8-12 Netball and Years 10-12 Football 
Challenge in Port Lincoln. Many thanks to Mr Byrnes for once again coordinating our participation in this sports carnival. 
 

NATIONAL SIMULTANEOUS STORY TIME  
Next week, 23rd May, Mrs Joanne Turner will be presenting this yearôs chosen text, Hickory Dickory Dash to the primary students. Mrs 
Turner is known for her creative and interactive presentations and we are sure this one will be just as good or even better than past 
performances.  
We thank Mrs Turner for all her efforts and preparations. 
 

SECONDARY INTERVIEWS  
Secondary Parent Teacher Interviews are currently being held after school. Many thanks to the parents who have managed to book a time to 
meet with their childôs teachers. A close partnership between parents and teachers is vital to the success and well-being of students. If there 
are any families who werenôt able to book via the online system and wish to make an appointment, please contact the front office for 
assistance. 
 

NAPLAN  
Well done to the year 3,5,7 and 9 students for their commitment and positive attitude to the start of NAPLAN testing this week. Tomorrow we 
will finish with the Numeracy Test. Thank you to the staff who supported the process by supervising tests and maintaining a quiet work 



environment in nearby rooms. 
We look forward to the data that this testing gives our school. 
 

ON AIR WITH RADIO 

5CC  
Last Friday, the Year 6/7 class visited the 5CC mobile unit 
which was set up for the day at the Cleve Institute. Ian Mac 
óMaccaô demonstrated the workings of the console and 
answered questions about his role etc. Some students, Georgia 
Macgowan, Ashton Hampel, Lachlan Smart and Lexi Hutchins 

had the opportunity to send greetings on airΦ 
 

YEAR 5/6 SUSTAINABLE 

HOUSE PROJECT  
Congratulations to Miss Emily Wightôs Year 5/6 class on their professional 
presentation of their learning during their researching, designing and creation 
of Sustainable Homes during STEM lessons (Science, Technology, 
Engineering, and Maths).  The finished products were of an extremely high 
standard.  It was fantastic to see such a large audience of parents listening to 
their presentations and viewing and discussing their work and learning 
afterward.  

Some of the students work is currently on display in the Front OfficeΦ 
 

Deputy Principal 
Natasha Agars 
 

PARENTS/CAREGIVERS OF BUS 

STUDENTS.  
Recently a few students have either missed the bus or been left behind.  Please try to adhere to the following 
guidelines, so that we can minimise this. 
Please be at your bus stop at least 5 mins before your pickup/drop off time.  Bus drivers are not to leave the bus stop 
before the designated time, neither are they to leave students under 16 at the bus stop without a parent present. 
If your child was on the bus in the morning, but will not be on in the afternoon, please contact the school and we will 
contact the bus driver for you.  Please do not pass messages through other students to the bus driver. 
If your child needs to travel on another bus route, please contact the school or bus driver beforehand to check if there is room and also send a 
note in your childôs  diary to the front office.  Please note this does not apply for SPORTS PRACTICES. 
Thank you for your co-operation   
 Julie Wetherall Bus Co-ordinator. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
During the recent holidays, two of our Agriculture students; Lauren Ferme (Year 10) and Sophie Nuske (Year 
11) accompanied by their parents, participated in the SA Sheep Expo.   
This was held at the Royal Adelaide Showgrounds, Wayville with the aim of giving Agricultural  
students from South Australia and interstate an opportunity to gain an insight into the SA Sheep industry.  The 
Expo held over several days culminated in a sheep show, where Lauren was placed 17th out of 46 in her age 
group with a Polwarth Ewe. Sophie achieved 13th out of 46 in her group with a Merino Ewe that had not been previously handled.  
Congratulations and well done to our students.  
Sophie and Lauren made the following observations about their experiences:   
 
SOPHIE                                  

I participated in the SA Sheep Expo to gain more experience in the sheep/wool industry and to learn new techniques in handling sheep and 
what careers are available within the industry. At the expo we had to participate in small events like judging rams, answering quizzes and 

Ashton bravely accepted the    

microphone first. 

Lachlan, Coby and Daniel listening 

attentively to Macccaôs              

explanations of his work console. 

Missy Hartwig admiring    

Ashton and Braydenôs work. 

Carter and Louis presenting 

confidently. 



learning about ASBVôS. I learnt about using different techniques for lowering stock stress when handling them. Going to the Sheep Expo was 
definitely a positive experience because you gain a new experience and introduces new opportunities for career pathways. One thing that 
made it a positive experience was meeting new people who had similar interests to you.  I may participate in the event again next year 
depending on what area of sheep they will be focussing on.  
However, I would encourage others who have that passion or interest in the sheep/wool industry to participate because it may open up new 

opportunities for them like it did for me.  

LAUREN                                  

I participated in the Sheep Expo because I have a great passion for sheep and knew it was going to be a fantastic learning experience. I also 
met many people within the industry while having lots of fun. 
We had engaging lectures around nutrition, auctioneering, ram selections, sheep handling, ram health, genetics, breeds of sheep, wool, ram 
selection workshop, and an auction. There were also hands-on activities like a next-generation challenge, junior judging, ring craft and 
inspirational speeches from experience people within the sheep industry. 
It was such a positive and eye-opening experience and I left knowing a lot more about sheep and all the different types of jobs involved. 
After a full educational day gathering with so many people for meals, along with fun activities with people from all over Australia which was my 
favourite part. I met so many people of all ages and places, who I hope to see again next year. From this 1 event, I know the steps to take to 
one day be successful in the sheep industry. 
I am looking forward to participating in the SA Sheep Expo for many years to come, as each year is based on a different type of sheep. I would 
recommend this experience to everyone that has a passion for working with sheep or want to find out more about the industry. 
 

Our team of participants is eagerly anticipating competing at this yearôs National 
Merino Challenge. This year, the challenge will be held at the Royal Adelaide 
Showgrounds, Wayville. 
Our team comprising, Sophie Nuske and Mackenley Harradine from Year 11 and 
Angus Tomney from Year 12 will travel to Adelaide with Michelle Nuske and 
myself for the competition to be held over Saturday 19th of May and Sunday the 
20th of May. 
The event, which attracts Senior Secondary and tertiary agriculture students from across Australia is an initiative of the Australian Wool 
Innovation and AWEX, and aims to promote the Australian Merino industry and as a global iconic product.  It also encourages participants to 
enter the wool industry via exciting and challenging career pathways. 
The competition runs a number of workshops and skill demonstrations which tests the expertise of students in ram and ewe selection using 
Australian Sheep Breeding Values in conjunction with visual classing, wool typing to AWEX standards, clip pricing, feed ration calculations and 
condition scoring. 
An industry dinner on Saturday night is a highlight of the two-day event.  Our student team has worked intensively to increase their skills and 
knowledge base ï much of their learning has been undertaken after hours in addition to their subject studies and represents a significant 
commitment and passion for the sheep industry.   I would like to thank Michelle Cousins from Cousins Merino Services who came over from 
Burra to hold a joint workshop for Cleve and Cummins Area School teams, and Stuart Forrest from the Aussie Wool Depot for providing an      
ñ interestingò array of fleece and oddment samples for us to practice on.   We gratefully acknowledge the financial assistance of Bendigo Bank, 
Tumby Bay, Community Grants scheme and AWIôs travel subsidy for helping us to participate at this event. 
 

Good luck to our team! 
Aleks Suljagic 
Agriculture, Agriculture VET Co-ordinator 



National Walk Safely to School Day is on Friday 

18th May. Now in its 19th year, it is a campaign 

and annual event when all primary school      

children, their parents and carers are              

encouraged to walk and commute regularly and 

safely to school. It is a community event       

seeking to promote Road Safety, Health, Public 

Transport and Environment. 

Australian children are becoming less active. 

One substantial contributor is the decline in 

walking and/or taking public transport to school. 

Children who are regularly physically active are 

healthier, perform better academically and less 

likely to be obese or overweight, which can lead 

to the long-term and costly risks of heart        

disease and diabetes etc. Walking regularly is 

the best exercise because you can build it into 

your daily routine.  

Tuesday 22nd May  
Governing Council Meeting  

Monday 4th - Friday 8th June  
Year 10 Work Experience 

Monday 11th June  
Public Holiday  

Tuesday 12th June  
Student Free Day 



R-7 Students, local         

Playgroups, Rural Care and 

parents are invited to Story 

Time for this yearôs National 

Simultaneous Story Time 

book ñHickory Dickory Dashò 

to be held at 10.15am at the 

back of the library on 

Wednesday 23rd May.   


